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1. President North called the meeting to order at 8:02 pm at the Main Fire Station, noting that this is the initial Annual Meeting at the newly constructed Main Station.  He then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
2. All Annual Meeting reports will be available for viewing at the SVFC website - www.simsburyfd.org.
3. Donald Tuller was appointed as the Parliamentarian for the meeting.  Don proceeded to outline the qualifications for those in attendance to cast their votes.
4. Clerk Ketchabaw then read the Call of the Meeting as published in the Hartford Courant in March 2011; was posted to the Simsbury Patch website; was posted at the Town Hall; and was available for viewing at the SVFC website - www.simsburyfd.org.
5. It was moved, seconded, and carried that the reading of the 2010 Annual Meeting minutes be suspended with the understanding that a copy of the minutes will be on file in the District Office and posted on the SVFC website.  The minutes of the meeting were approved.  A copy of the minutes is on file in the District Office.
6. During Public Audience, Ms. Debora Jones, 35 Branch Brook, Simsbury, rose to comment that she had respect for the Simsbury Volunteer Fire Department, but that she has an issue with the manner in which the Fire District budget is developed in a vacuum, without the benefit of public input and review.  She suggested that the District should consider taxpayer input in the next budget planning cycle.  
7. Treasurer P. Pabich then summarized the June 30th, 2010 audit report as prepared by Robert E. King & Company, the appointed auditors for the District.  The report was favorable and included recommendations for the implementation of a fixed asset system and the development of an accounting manual. Peter commented that our practice to outsource our asset inventory to the auditors will continue.  An accounting manual is being drafted currently and will be in place by year end 2011.  A copy of the report is on file at the District Office. 
8. Fire Chief J. Baldis presented his report.  A copy of the report is on file in the District Office.  In his report he noted the retirement of Mark Kerr, a volunteer in the Simsbury Fire Department for 49 years.
9. Fire Marshal K. Kowalski presented his report.  A copy of the report is on file in the District Office.

10. President North presented his report.  A copy of the report is on file in the District Office.  
11. Treasurer P. Pabich presented the Financial Report for the period ending April 30, 2011.  It was moved; seconded; and carried that his report be accepted as presented.  A copy of the report is on file in the District office.

12. Treasurer Pabich moved that Robert E. King & Company be appointed as the District Auditors for the fiscal year 2011/2012.  The motion was seconded and carried unanimously.
13. President North presented the proposed District budget for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2011 through June 30, 2012.  It was moved; seconded; and carried, with one negative vote, that the Simsbury Fire District Budget of $2,786,294 be adopted.  This budget represents a small reduction when compared to the 2009/2010 budget of $2,792,219.  President North reported that cumulatively the budget has been reduced by $166,000 during the last two fiscal years.  A copy of the approved budget report is on file in the District Office.  
14. Base on the revenue and expenses contained in the accepted budget it was moved; seconded; and carried, with one negative vote, that the Fire District mil rate for the fiscal year 2011/2012 be set at 1.02 mils.  This represents a decrease from the mil rate for 2009/2010 of 1.03 mils.  
15. It was moved; seconded and carried that the nominations for the District Executive, as presented by Mark Jacobs, be closed.  Following the vote,             K. North was elected to the position of President; J. Fleming was elected to the position of Vice President; P. Pabich was elected to the position of Treasurer; W. Ketchabaw was elected to the position of Clerk; and C. O’Connor was elected to the position of District Tax Collector, with all terms expiring on June 30, 2012.  
16.  There was no Old Business to come before the meeting.
17. There was no New Business to come before the meeting.  
18. Adjournment of the meeting at 9:06 pm was moved; seconded; and carried.

Respectfully submitted
W. C. Ketchabaw, Clerk
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